Tel: +84 24 38457420/37472065/ 38436008 Website: www.voc.org.vn

January 21st, 2022 No: **68** /VOC

To: Mr. Justin Park Sukwon President, Asia Triathlon

Ré: Acknowledgement of Vietnam Triathlon Federation (VTRIF)

Dear Mr. President,

Greetings from Vietnam Olympic Committee. Hope this letter finds you well.

As we all know, the 31st South East Asian Games will be hosted in Vietnam in May 2022. In order to facilitate the preparation of the Games, especially to invite the Technical Delegates to supervise the Triathlon competition.

We are pleased to inform you that Vietnam has established the Provisional Triathlon Federation. We would like to provide you the contact information of VTRIF as follow:

Vietnam Triathlon Federation

Address: 36 Tran Phu, Ba Dinh, Hanoi, Vietnam

President: Mr. Le Hong Minh

Tel: +84 913875329 Email:minhlh@vng.com.vn; minhlh@triathlonvietnam.org

Secretary General: Mr. Duong Duc Thuy

Tel: +84 906208778 Email: ddthuyath1560@gmail.com

We would like to acquire your support and recognition as a member Federation of World Triathlon in order to bertter prepare for the 31st SEA Games as well as further develop the sport in the country.

We hope to receive your kindest support.

Yours Sincerely,

Tran Van Manh

Secretary General

Vietnam Olympic Committee